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                                                                                                                                                                   14th July 2023 
Dear Parents/Carers,                                                                                         

                                                                                                             
As we come to the end of another school year here at St William of York, I would like to thank you for all your support. I would 
also like to, on your behalf, thank all the staff for their continued efforts and hard work throughout the year and to wish 
everyone a happy and safe summer break when we finish next Wednesday 19th July at 2pm. 
                                   
Year 6 Leavers   
It is with extreme sadness that we say goodbye to our Year 6 children next Wednesday. They have been a credit to 
themselves, their families and everyone in school. We will miss them all and wish them they very best of luck as they move 
on to High School. We hope we have laid the foundations for them to go forward and achieve their aims and ambitions and 
wish them every success in the future. The Year 6 Leavers Assembly will take place on Wednesday 19th July at 9.30am in the 
school hall. Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
Staff Leaving 
In addition to the Y6 children we have a number of staff who will be leaving us at the end of this term. They are: Mrs 
Rawnsley, Miss McKeating and Miss Murray. On everyone’s behalf I would like to thank them for all their hard work and 
dedication during their time with us and wish them all the very best in their new careers. Mrs Hall will also be starting her 
maternity leave when we come back in September and again I would like to wish her and her family all the very best! 
 
Teaching Structure 22/23 
 

Year Group Teacher Teaching Assistants 
Nursery Mrs Bryning 

 
Miss Stanistreet, Mrs Moran 
Mrs Rennie 

Reception Mrs Stalker 
 

Miss Gadie 

Year 1 Miss Whyte Mrs Blair/Mrs Boardman, Miss 
McDonnell 

Year 2 Miss Gill (Deputy Head) 
 

Mrs Parkinson 
Mrs Bennett 

Year 3 Miss G Convery Mrs Le Goff 
Miss S Convery 

Year 4 Miss Shellien Miss Kernighan 
Miss Turner 

Year 5 
 

Miss Fearon Mrs Hunter 

Year 6 Mrs Nevin/Miss Brownbill 
 

 

SENDCo/Pastoral/PE Mr Davies   
 
Transition Morning 
On Monday children will be spending time with their new class teachers and teaching assistants as part of their transition 
ready for their new classes in September. 
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Merseyside Schools Chess Competition 
Well done to all those children who recently took part in the Merseyside Chess Schools Competition at St Georges Hall, 
Liverpool. All the children played really well and their excellent behaviour was commented on by a number of the organisers. 
 
Sports Day 
Thank you to everyone who came along this week to support the children during their Sports Day. I’m sure you’ll all agree 
that the children certainly rose to the challenge and an enjoyable time was had by all despite the weather disruption. 
 
Parent Questionnaire 
A parent questionnaire will be sent out electronically to you shortly to complete. I would be grateful if you could take the time 
to fill it and return to us by Wednesday 19th July. 
 
School Uniform 
With regard to starting back in September can I remind all parents/ carers that trainers are not part of the school uniform and 
that black shoes are the required footwear. In terms of PE we have also noticed a number of children coming into school 
without the right kit. Children for PE need to have either a plain white T-shirt/ or the schools branded white T-Shirt with the 
purple shorts and trainers. Your help and cooperation with the above is greatly appreciated. 
 
Nursery Hours 
We will continue to offer the opportunity to purchase extra sessions in Nursery from September. Each three-hour session 
(8.45-11.45am or 12.15-3.15pm) will cost £15.00. Nursery Breakfast Club will also be available for £5 per day. All fees must 
be paid in advance and sessions are subject to availability. If you would like further information, then please speak to Mrs 
Bryning in the Nursery or Mrs Middlehurst at the School Office. 
 
School Website 
We are currently in the process of changing our school website and hopefully the new one will be up and running in a few 
weeks. Therefore the existing one will not be updated as we begin the transfer over of information. Once we have a launch 
date for the new website I will circulate details. 
 
Primadonna – New Address 
Primadonna will be moving premises on the 15th May 2023 to 48 Carr Meadow Hey L30 2NZ. This will provide better parking 
for customers and keep prices competitive. They will be releasing their bundle deals shortly on their website 
www.primadonnanetheron.co.uk these are deal that ate at a discounted price for ‘early bird’ customers. 
 
Pupil Premium Funding/Free School Meals 
As a school we receive additional funding, called Pupil Premium, for children whose parents are on lower incomes and are 
receiving certain benefits. This additional funding is used to benefit the children by funding additional staff to work with 
smaller groups, uniform vouchers, some school trips and other specific resources. It is therefore really important that parents 
who are eligible for Free School Meals apply. This includes parents of children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 who get a free 
school meal anyway under Universal Free School Meals (UFSM). If you get Income Support, Jobseekers allowance, 
Employment Support Allowance, Child Tax Credit only, Universal Credit and have a net household income of less than 
£7,400 per annum (£616.67 a month) or receive support under the Immigration & Asylum Act then your child should be 
eligible for this additional funding. If you are in receipt of Working Tax Credit you are not entitled. If you are eligible we 
encourage you to please complete a form available from the school office. 
 
ParentApp 
It is really important for communication that all parents download our ParentApp as this is our main communication method to 
keep in touch with what's going on in your child's class and school. We can also email through ParentApp for those that can’t 
get the App. Thank you to all parents who are using the school app, over 93% altogether, which is brilliant. If you haven't 
downloaded our ParentApp yet, we have sent you a link, which might be in your spam emails, so look there if you can't see it 
in your inbox. Any problems please let the school office know. 
 
Pay360 Online Payments 
Unfortunately the above provider are ceasing trading from 31.7.23. We will have a new online payment system from 
September & will shortly be sending out a link so that you can set this up.  
 
Free Breakfast Club 
Our Free Breakfast Club continues to be extremely popular. It runs every morning in the school hall from 7.45 am, however 
the cut off time for when food can be served is 8.25 am with the doors closing at 8.35 am. This free facility is available to 
children from Reception upwards so please do come along. 
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After School Club 
After School club have places available most days if you are interested please contact the school office to book your child in. 
Prices are £5 for 1 hour & £10 for the full session until 5.45pm. Bookings on the day are £5.50 & £12.50. Fees are payable on 
the day or by the end of the same week. Please also contact the school office 24 hours in advance about any changes or 
amendments you need to inform us of.  
 
Dogs  
A reminder to parents that dogs cannot be brought onto the school premises. 
 
Mass times at St William of York Catholic Church 
9.30am Sunday morning at St William's & 11.15am Sunday morning at St Mary's Little Crosby 
 
Kind regards 
   
Mr M.Murphy     
Headteacher 
 
 
 



                           
 

Together Everyone Achieves More 

ST. WILLIAM OF YORK 
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

 
ST WILLIAM ROAD THORNTON CROSBY L23 9XH  

Tel: 0151 924 7280 Fax: 0151 931 4558 
E-mail:  head.stwilliamofyork@schools.sefton.gov.uk 

www.stwilliamofyork.co.uk 

 
 

 Headteacher: Mr M Murphy                                                                                  School Business Manager: Mrs S Middlehurst 
                

                                                                                                                                                                   14th July 2023 
Dear Parents/Carers,                                                                                         

                                                                                                             
As we come to the end of another school year here at St William of York, I would like to thank you for all your support. I would 
also like to, on your behalf, thank all the staff for their continued efforts and hard work throughout the year and to wish 
everyone a happy and safe summer break when we finish next Wednesday 19th July at 2pm. 
                                   
Year 6 Leavers   
It is with extreme sadness that we say goodbye to our Year 6 children next Wednesday. They have been a credit to 
themselves, their families and everyone in school. We will miss them all and wish them they very best of luck as they move 
on to High School. We hope we have laid the foundations for them to go forward and achieve their aims and ambitions and 
wish them every success in the future. The Year 6 Leavers Assembly will take place on Wednesday 19th July at 9.30am in the 
school hall. Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
Staff Leaving 
In addition to the Y6 children we have a number of staff who will be leaving us at the end of this term. They are: Mrs 
Rawnsley, Miss McKeating and Miss Murray. On everyone’s behalf I would like to thank them for all their hard work and 
dedication during their time with us and wish them all the very best in their new careers. Mrs Hall will also be starting her 
maternity leave when we come back in September and again I would like to wish her and her family all the very best! 
 
Teaching Structure 22/23 
 

Year Group Teacher Teaching Assistants 
Nursery Mrs Bryning 

 
Miss Stanistreet, Mrs Moran 
Mrs Rennie 

Reception Mrs Stalker 
 

Miss Gadie 

Year 1 Miss Whyte Mrs Blair/Mrs Boardman, Miss 
McDonnell 

Year 2 Miss Gill (Deputy Head) 
 

Mrs Parkinson 
Mrs Bennett 

Year 3 Miss G Convery Mrs Le Goff 
Miss S Convery 

Year 4 Miss Shellien Miss Kernighan 
Miss Turner 

Year 5 
 

Miss Fearon Mrs Hunter 

Year 6 Mrs Nevin/Miss Brownbill 
 

 

SENDCo/Pastoral/PE Mr Davies   
 
Transition Morning 
On Monday children will be spending time with their new class teachers and teaching assistants as part of their transition 
ready for their new classes in September. 
 



                           
 

Together Everyone Achieves More 

 
Merseyside Schools Chess Competition 
Well done to all those children who recently took part in the Merseyside Chess Schools Competition at St Georges Hall, 
Liverpool. All the children played really well and their excellent behaviour was commented on by a number of the organisers. 
 
Sports Day 
Thank you to everyone who came along this week to support the children during their Sports Day. I’m sure you’ll all agree 
that the children certainly rose to the challenge and an enjoyable time was had by all despite the weather disruption. 
 
Parent Questionnaire 
A parent questionnaire will be sent out electronically to you shortly to complete. I would be grateful if you could take the time 
to fill it and return to us by Wednesday 19th July. 
 
School Uniform 
With regard to starting back in September can I remind all parents/ carers that trainers are not part of the school uniform and 
that black shoes are the required footwear. In terms of PE we have also noticed a number of children coming into school 
without the right kit. Children for PE need to have either a plain white T-shirt/ or the schools branded white T-Shirt with the 
purple shorts and trainers. Your help and cooperation with the above is greatly appreciated. 
 
Nursery Hours 
We will continue to offer the opportunity to purchase extra sessions in Nursery from September. Each three-hour session 
(8.45-11.45am or 12.15-3.15pm) will cost £15.00. Nursery Breakfast Club will also be available for £5 per day. All fees must 
be paid in advance and sessions are subject to availability. If you would like further information, then please speak to Mrs 
Bryning in the Nursery or Mrs Middlehurst at the School Office. 
 
School Website 
We are currently in the process of changing our school website and hopefully the new one will be up and running in a few 
weeks. Therefore the existing one will not be updated as we begin the transfer over of information. Once we have a launch 
date for the new website I will circulate details. 
 
Primadonna – New Address 
Primadonna will be moving premises on the 15th May 2023 to 48 Carr Meadow Hey L30 2NZ. This will provide better parking 
for customers and keep prices competitive. They will be releasing their bundle deals shortly on their website 
www.primadonnanetheron.co.uk these are deal that ate at a discounted price for ‘early bird’ customers. 
 
Pupil Premium Funding/Free School Meals 
As a school we receive additional funding, called Pupil Premium, for children whose parents are on lower incomes and are 
receiving certain benefits. This additional funding is used to benefit the children by funding additional staff to work with 
smaller groups, uniform vouchers, some school trips and other specific resources. It is therefore really important that parents 
who are eligible for Free School Meals apply. This includes parents of children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 who get a free 
school meal anyway under Universal Free School Meals (UFSM). If you get Income Support, Jobseekers allowance, 
Employment Support Allowance, Child Tax Credit only, Universal Credit and have a net household income of less than 
£7,400 per annum (£616.67 a month) or receive support under the Immigration & Asylum Act then your child should be 
eligible for this additional funding. If you are in receipt of Working Tax Credit you are not entitled. If you are eligible we 
encourage you to please complete a form available from the school office. 
 
ParentApp 
It is really important for communication that all parents download our ParentApp as this is our main communication method to 
keep in touch with what's going on in your child's class and school. We can also email through ParentApp for those that can’t 
get the App. Thank you to all parents who are using the school app, over 93% altogether, which is brilliant. If you haven't 
downloaded our ParentApp yet, we have sent you a link, which might be in your spam emails, so look there if you can't see it 
in your inbox. Any problems please let the school office know. 
 
Pay360 Online Payments 
Unfortunately the above provider are ceasing trading from 31.7.23. We will have a new online payment system from 
September & will shortly be sending out a link so that you can set this up.  
 
Free Breakfast Club 
Our Free Breakfast Club continues to be extremely popular. It runs every morning in the school hall from 7.45 am, however 
the cut off time for when food can be served is 8.25 am with the doors closing at 8.35 am. This free facility is available to 
children from Reception upwards so please do come along. 



                           
 

Together Everyone Achieves More 

 
After School Club 
After School club have places available most days if you are interested please contact the school office to book your child in. 
Prices are £5 for 1 hour & £10 for the full session until 5.45pm. Bookings on the day are £5.50 & £12.50. Fees are payable on 
the day or by the end of the same week. Please also contact the school office 24 hours in advance about any changes or 
amendments you need to inform us of.  
 
Dogs  
A reminder to parents that dogs cannot be brought onto the school premises. 
 
Mass times at St William of York Catholic Church 
9.30am Sunday morning at St William's & 11.15am Sunday morning at St Mary's Little Crosby 
 
Kind regards 
   
Mr M.Murphy     
Headteacher 
 
 
 


